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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL REMOTE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 9th December 2020 AT 7.30PM IN THE LEIGH PARISH 
Present: Cllr J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr L. Glazebrook, Cllr P. Hooton and Cllr Morton.
In attendance:   K. Tilling (Parish Clerk) and 5 members of the public. 
1. Welcome and Apologies: 
Apologies were received from Cllr Mary Chandler.  The restrictions caused by the coronavirus are still on-going which means that there are no physical meetings at present. When restrictions are lifted it may be possible for the Parish Council to return to physical meetings. These regulations require the council to offer remote access to meetings until 7th May 2021 or earlier if the government repeals the legislation 
2. Declarations of Interest:
There were no declarations of interest.
3. To formally approve the Minutes of the last meeting:
The minutes from the previous remote meeting on 11th November 2020 were approved. Proposed by Cllr Glazebrook and seconded by Cllr Morton. All were unanimous.
4. To receive brief updates on current planning applications:
20/00957/FUL - The Croft, The Leigh, Gloucester. This application seeks to change the use of land to site two holiday yurts on decking and also provide an ancillary amenity building. The Parish Council are aware that this has been discussed amongst the village residents and that the applicant has endeavoured to talk to neighbours to mitigate anticipated concerns; describing the proposal as being akin to a holiday let on a farm. The target group is couples. The applicant kindly provided some extra details about the application.  The plans indicate that there is sufficient space to accommodate the proposal.  There are no immediate residential neighbours but there is a farm with a PROW only a field away. The farm is concerned that people will stray from the footpath, which as a working farm poses health and safety concerns due to farm animals on site and heavy farm machinery. A few concerns have been raised citing noise and traffic. People using the yurts will sit outside and noise will travel, plus there is no sound proofing to the walls of a yurt. It will create additional traffic coming into the village, using the narrow country lanes to access the site. It was noted that the landowners will also be living onsite to monitor any unwanted noise levels. Concerns were also expressed that the building of the ancillary block suggests that further yurts could be added if the venture proved successful. The Parish Council were more concerned that the proposal does not fit within the Neighbourhood Development Plan. The Parish Council, following feedback from residents during earlier consultations, will not be encouraging any forms of camping or caravanning and have included this in the draft document that has already been submitted to Tewkesbury Borough Council. Although the plan is still in draft mode the Parish Council endeavours to follow the plan where ever possible. Parish Councillors also looked at TBC Policy TOR3. The Parish Council, having listened to the comments raised by parishioners noted the general reservations about the scheme and therefore did not feel they were able to support the proposal.
5. Any other business.
The LNDP has been finished and has been submitted to TBC. It is hoped that it will be on the website and open for public consultation sometime around Christmas. A period of public consultation will then follow. It is progressing towards a legal document quite well.

A reminder that Complete Utilities are working in Pancake Lane and that road works are planned for Church Lane.
Meeting closed 20:10
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